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Merry CHRISTmas!
Dear Friends:

Merry Christmas!
'Tis the season of joy and I hope your heart is full of holiday spirit. To those who are 
having a difficult time, I pray that this Christmas season grants you the strength to never 
give up and a special helping of peace. With faith, courage and hope, dreams are
achievable.

Although are nation is troubled on many fronts and lacks decisive leadership, we must 
never give up. To get our country back on course, we need to bring wisdom, virtue, 
equity, humanity and common sense back to government and our decision making 
process so we can best solve the real problems that confront us at all levels. We each 
need to do our part and stand-up for what's right. We must not let a tiny minority take us 
off-course. I have faith there will be a re-awakening of the American spirit and America's 
best days are ahead.

I thank God for our bountiful blessings and the gift of His Son.
From our home to yours - May God bless you with determination and 
happiness and may the spirit of CHRISTmas live in all our hearts
throughout the coming year.

In your Service,

Bill Taylor
803-270-2012
Representative
South Carolina General
Assembly
Bill@taylorschouse.com
www.Taylorschouse.com
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Paid for by TaylorSCHouse
I was accompanied by my little 'Elf
Helpers', granddaughter Avery and
my wonderful wife, Donna, in ringing 
the bells for the Salvation Army
Annual Kettle Drive as part of the
Aiken Rotary Club's annual day of bell 
ringing.

This was our granddaughter's fourth 
year of helping out!
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